Sophomore Class History

Although our class was somewhat depleted on account of the boys leaving for war, it was re-enforced by new men who entered as sophomores at the beginning of the school year 1917-18.

The class held its first meeting of the year, early in September and elected J. L. Anning as President. To his, and his assistants' efforts, most of the credit for the brilliant showing of the class must be attributed. Although we would liked to have had an opportunity of showing our mettle in the annual battle with the Freshmen, we appreciated the attitude of the Deans in the matter, and indicated our attitude by passing a resolution favoring the abandonment of the Sophomore-Freshman Rush.

The Sophomore basket-ball team was composed of Erickson, Bready, Illg, Scharf, Anning, and Havlick. Through the exceptionally fine playing of Erickson, Bready, and Illg, who composed the star remnant of our last year team, and the expert co-operation of their teammates, it met and defeated all comers in the inter-class games.

Easily the big social event of the year was the Sophomore Dance, held in the Colonial Room of the Edgewater Beach Hotel on February 8th. To the Social Committee headed by "General" Andy belongs the credit for the "coup d' etat."